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President’s Message

Since Jacqui retired we haven't stopped. We've been to Tennessee, Ohio, Indiana, Las Vegas and Up North.  I sure hope it slows down a little. They have all been enjoyable but I can't go back to work to rest, and don't want to. The steak roast is august 5th another chance to enjoy good food and best of all good friends. We won't be attending due to my family reunion in Indiana on the 5th. The Tri-V picnic was one of the more enjoyable ones I've attended; it was probably due to all the young kids in attendance. It was great!  Congratulations to Bob Kuhr and his committee for a job well done. A final note:  the turn out at Beecher's memorial service showed why this is such a great club.    Jack

Calendar of Events 

August





September

27th Couples Golf 




13th Men’s Meeting 

14th Men’s Golf 




21st Wives Club - 

11th – 13th Wives Weekend


16th – 17th Couples Golf Weekend

17th Wives Club – Marian Anderson

30th Men’s Stag 

18th – 20th Men’s Golf Weekend

 

October 





December 17th Children’s Party
7th Pinochle

Birthday’s 





Anniversaries

August 





August 

2nd Kathie Dushary 



8-4-72 Jay & Liz Trachsel

5th Don Winters 




8-12-78 Jerry & Barb Gies

6th John Lardin




8-17-46 Bob & Peg Wendt
9th Matthew VanHollebeke


8-27-71 Terry & Sue Dunham

18th Ray Suchner




8-31-51 Dick & Joyce Barnes 
21st Katie Stress &

        Dory Gasco

27th Sabrina Trachsel

28th John Mackson

29th Peggy Hoffman 

Men’s Stag Event

The October Stag event will be held on September 30.  We will be going to see our Detroit Tigers play The Kansas City Royals at Comerica Park.  This could be a meaningful game as the Tigers close out their final regular season weekend of an incredible season.  Bob Kuhr will pass around a sign up sheet at The August 5th Steak Roast if you are able to join us.  We will meet for dinner before the 7:05 start of the game at a location to be named later.  If you are not able to attend the steak roast but would still like to attend the ball game, please feel free to call Bill Trachsel at (734) 658-7115 to reserve your spot.  Or E-mail Bill at billtrachsel@hotmail.com We hope to have a great turn out as always.

Tri-V Picnic

The Tri-V picnic was held on Sunday, June 25, at the Mettala Park in Wixom.  There were 30 members in attendance, with 42 more adult guests, and 17 children. The children ranged in ages from 3 months to 15 years old.  The weather was outstanding and was only topped by the great food provided by all the gourmet cooks. The kid games included the traditional coins in the sawdust, 3-legged race, and shoe kick.  This year’s picnic featured a new kids activity, a piñata filled with candy treats, thanks to our newest member, Jerry Gies, and his wife Barb.

The adult games and the winners were as follow:

· Ladies’ Chipping – Judy Larding 1st and Karlyn Gies 2nd
· Men’s Chipping – Jay Trachsel 1st and Bill Trachsel 2nd
· Egg Toss – Brian Trachsel/Jackie Schaefer 1st and Jay/Michelle Trachsel 2nd
· Polish Horseshoes – Eric Hoffman/Mike Lardin 1st, Nick/Vickie Angelosanto & John/Donna Clingerman tied for 2nd, and Dion/Ann Marie Angelosanto 4th.

This year instead of cash, prizes were awarded for the adult games.  Hopefully everyone enjoyed them as much as Barb Gies enjoyed buying them.  Thanks to the committee members Jerry Gies, Eric Hoffman, and Dennis Wutka for their hard work and efficiency.  Bob Kuhr

Tri-V Trifles

As I am sure everyone knows the Hoffman’s have a new member in their family. On May 12th, 2006. Matt and Christine were married in Cozumel, Mexico. It was a fantastic time from the scenery to the ceremony to spending special moments with families and friends to almost didn’t make the connecting flight to Cozumel to Mickey Mouse ears for the bride and groom all the way to bunny slippers for the bride and her bridesmaids. Many memories and a great start for a long lasting life together. We look forward to seeing Matt and Christine at many upcoming Tri-V events. 

Congratulations go out to Nick and Tracey Katcherian and grandparents Tim and Karlyn Gies on the birth of Natalya Anahid July 15th.  She arrived healthy and all went well with the delivery.  Mom has recovered and although small little Natalya is thriving.  She is now well above her birth weight of 5 lbs 9 ozs.

Our Summer Vacation - told by Susie Dunhan - Summer. Vacation. Ah... two of the most beloved words in the English language. Or so it would seem.  I started traveling mid-May when I flew back to New York to spend Mother's Day with my Mom. We bought Mom a guitar. She's has wanted to learn to play for 50 years. She's still looking at us. We might as well given her a pet whale. 

Six days later I flew home, repacked and Ter and I left for Houston in his Red Rocket, aka Focus SVT. We drove forever and a day to get to Houston to attend our niece's high school graduation. She was one of 900 graduates and was almost directly in the middle of the pack in receiving her diploma. We snuck out with her Godfather right after she grabbed it and got the party room back at the motel ready for the real fun and games while the rest of the group sat through the remaining 450 close personal friends. We were in Houston for about 48 hours total. It took longer to get there than the time we spent there.


After being home for three days we decided to go to Hawaii. Naw, we had the trip planned for months! We flew from Nashville into Los Angeles, stayed overnight and then flew out for the Big Island the next morning. We spent twelve days in heaven. Flying for eleventeen hundred hours was worth the time we spent on the Island of Hawaii, aka, the Big Island. We considered selling everything we owned to stay there, but realized we'd only be able to live for about three months considering the cost-of-living. We ate two meals a day to save money. Granted, they were  considerable meals... 

We arrived home on a Thursday and I left Friday for a two day writer's conference in Lebanon, Tennessee with friends. I refused to drive, as I couldn't recall my name or citizenship from lack of sleep and inner clock malfunctioning. I think I had a nice time, though. I arrived home to houseguests, which included a cat and a dog, plus three human family members. I think they stayed four days. Four days after they left, Jack and Jacqui came to visit for 5 or 6 days. Who knows at this point? We had a nice time, I think. Did we have a nice time Jacqui? Yes, I believe we did. We were Jacqui's first trip after retiring. She wanted to start out retirement with a bang. 

A week after the Schaefer's left town we hit the roads with the motor home and headed to New York. Chris flew in from Oregon and Gretchen drove in from Michigan. We had a nice time with family and friends, which went very quickly at times and very slowly at other times. We were in the FTZ. Family Time Zone. You just can never depend on true time in the FTZ.


We spent a total of almost three weeks on the road with that trip and are now content to stay in Tennessee until mid-August. Ter will be driving up to Indiana to play golf with the boys of Tri-V and I'll be flying up the 20th to spend a couple of days with Gretchen and then haunt The Schaefer's up at their cottage for a few days. Hopefully, we'll get some time to see some Tri-V family while we're around town. 

I have my first book signing on the 19th of August at Barnes & Noble in Cool Springs. I'm lucky enough to have two essays in Muscadine Lines; A Southern Anthology which is available through me at MiSuzi@aol.com, if you'd like it signed. You can take a look at the book at www.ColdTreePress.com. It is listed under Literary Collections. I am one of 28 contributors and we're very excited about this great book. We have another book signing lined up in September at Landmark Booksellers in Franklin. A dream come true. Who'd a'thunk it? It will be available on Amazon.com, Barnes & Noble.com and all your other favorite bookstores. Whoop-dee-do! Summer vacations...Ain't they great?

Update on Nick Angelosanto's brother-in-law, Rick.  On June 28 a drunk driver ran a red light at Northwestern and Middlebelt and broadsided Rick's car.  Rick doesn't appear to have any major internal or head injuries.  His memory isn't the greatest now, but we are hoping that is a result of all the pain medication.  He had a major burn on his left arm.  The doctors did multiple operations to clean out the bone chips and debris.  Finally after about two weeks they were able to do a skin graft.  His leg, arm, foot, wrist and ankle are now held together by rods and pins.  On July 25 he was moved from Beaumont to a rehab facility in Southfield.  He has been told that he will probably not regain all his strength and movement in his left hand.  The good news is that he is right handed.  Rick is determined to walk again and is very optimistic.  He said he is too stubborn to let this keep him from taking care of his family.  He said he knows he might have a disability, but that won't stop him.  His major concern and complaint is the pain.  During all of this Sally (Nick’s sister) has taken charge of everything that needs to be done and aside from being exhausted is doing a great job.

Ken and Diane Plocharczyk sold their home on Pine Lake in Linden.  If all goes well (or not well!) they will be moving Labor Day weekend.  No new address as yet, but will keep you informed.

Once again Judy Lardin is on the run.  If you remember last month we reported on Kim expecting in December and that she would require surgery because of the loss of fluid.  The surgery was successful and required her to be off her feet most of the time for three weeks and no lifting at all.  Larry, Kim and Christine had a planned trip to Mich. on July 25th for a week.  Kim’s Mom was able to be with her for 10 days after surgery and Judy was asked if she could come to Texas to help out until the trip to Mich.  Judy left Mich. on July 18th to help and the four of them returned on July 25th for a week here.  When John talked to Judy all she could say was she was tired from lifting Christine.  John asked “Is it because she is that heavy or you are that weak?” Judy replied “Both.”  Their trip from San Antonio to Detroit on the 27th amounted to them spending most of the day at the airport.  The flight that was scheduled to leave at 7:30am had mechanical problems and the bottom line is they arrived in Detroit at 10:30pm.  Needless to say all were tired but Judy did say that Christine, who will be two in October, was good the whole day and in a better mood than the three adults were.  The week here was hotter than in Texas.  It seems that Texas does not get the heat index as high as we did during the hot weather.  Of course Christine has learned all she has to say is “grandma” and she will come a running.  For the 15 days Judy did a lot of running and when they left for home on Tuesday, August 1st, she was one “tired camper.”  To top things off Kim and Larry’s flight to San Antonio was overbooked and they took a bump, received a $300 voucher each good for a future flight and when John just happened to let them know at the gate that he was a Northwest Retiree they just happened to get first class for the trip home.  

On Saturday, July 29th, John Lardin’s family had a mini type reunion.  They always got together sometime at Christmas and with the children married and grandchildren now, Brian came up with a “Christmas In July Celebration.”  They rented the shelter in Wixom that Tri-V has used for the picnic and steak roast had John and the families of his two sisters met to celebrate Christmas.  Larry and family made in here from Texas and John’s sister’s daughter made it in from New York.  There was one family in Maryland unable to make the party.  26 adults and 11 children were there and the shelter worked out great.  Wixom was the only place that Brian was able to find that would allow alcohol beverages without a separate permit.  

New Feature - How We Met


Ken & Diane Plocharczyk - We can thank it all on Single Point at Ward Presbyterian Church.  Diane had been a member and active in the singles program for quite a while.  One sunny Sunday afternoon, Single Point had a picnic at Rotary Park in Livonia.  One of the games was an impromptu baseball game.  As she was about to strike out at bat, a really good looking guy in an orange Tennessee T-shirt (we still have that shirt! came up to her to show her how to hit the ball. That guy was Ken and the rest is history!

Cy & Dorothy Richeson - I met Cy on a blind date arranged by his friend, Lu Wagner. Cy and Lu had been working at the same place and they both lived on Kentucky Avenue, Lu with his folks and Cy was living with an aunt and uncle.  Lu had been dating a girl friend of mine that Dorothy was working with at Ditzler Color Co. in Detroit

How Donna Reed Met John Clingerman

I was at a Young Republican’s party on the terrace of the Ponchatrain Hotel: all the free beer and a live band for $5. The Rolling Stones were playing at Cobo. Downtown Detroit was hopping! I spotted him the second he walked in. I nudged my friend to point him out saying “look at him, he’s really cute.” She agreed but said, “He’s too young”. Lucky for me his friend ended up noticing my tall blonde friend and asked John to come talk to me while he went after my friend. We had a good time dancing and talking. As the evening ended, he asked for my name and number. When I told him my name was Donna Reed, I had to get out my driver’s license to prove I wasn’t giving him a line. We spent the next months trying to figure out how old each other were. Turned out there was only a two-year difference. Thirty-two years later he’s still a cutie and still looks very young!

This month you are in for a treat.   Usually the memories are for the previous 10 years and 5 year period.  By mistake I did June and July of 1995 last month and June and July of 1996.  Space did not allow the printing of the 1995 copy.  Since they were printed I thought to include them this month since most of us would not remember what we read last year in the June and July issue, 2005.

MEMORIES FROM THE JUNE 1995 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

 We are happy to report that there was no serious illnesses to report from this issue of   TRI-V Umph thou some members were suffering minor aches and pains and we were asked to remember them in our prayers and for their complete recovery.  Ellie Connolly was ordered to complete bed rest to aid in easing the pain of sciatica, Marian Anderson was recovering from female surgery, Nick Angelosanto was diagnosed with an ulcer after being in extreme pain for a week, Blondie Forsyth was recovering from knee surgery on her right knee, Don McMillan continued his stay at the nursing home and finally Bob Wendt who was recovering from bladder surgery from scar tissue that kept forming from previous surgery.  The top team from Open House was the “stacked” group of Bud and Greg Massoll, Stan Reid and John Lardin finishing 7 under par. The TRI-V Bowling league was moving again, this time to Northwest Lanes at 14 Mile and Northwestern Highway.  The league would again be 3 man teams and the season would last 27 weeks. The August Steak Roast was set for August 12th at Fraser’s Acres with something new and different this year. Ken and Katie Stress were welcomed as prospective members into the Club with a brief bio on them. Final Golf was set for Huron Breeze Country Club, Augress Mi the weekend of August 25th thru the 27th. Stan Reid and Brian Lardin were initiated on June 2nd as the newest members of TRI-V with 17 active and 19 inactive members present for this special occasion. The Club voted to approve the budget and calendar of events at the June Open House that included an increase of the dues by $5.00 We offered our congratulations to our newest grandparents Cal and Jan Cashman and to Marge and Glenn Stock on their addition to their list of grandchildren.

MEMORIES FROM THE JULY 1995 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

Looking over the July issue of TRI-V UMPH we again were asked to remember our less fortunate members in our prayers. Don McMillan who was forced to be moved from a nursing home near his home to one by the Pontiac Silverdome making the trip for Delores that much harder, Al Little was undergoing intensified chemotherapy, Jim Buckley was being doctored for an ulcer and listlessness and low energy, Blondie Forsyth was still undergoing three days a week outpatient therapy for her knee surgery, Veda Henry underwent a spinal block in the hopes it would alleviate pain she had been under for months and Nick Angelosanto underwent exploratory surgery on a troublesome left thumb that had been bothered him for a long time. We welcomed our newest prospective members, Dick Barnes and son Brett Barnes, with a brief bio on each of them. The TRI-V Picnic was set for July 23rd at Heritage Park Shelter, Farmington Hills with the planned games and dinner.   The annual girl’s pool party at Blondie Forsyth’s was set for July 19th with dinner. The TRI-V Wives weekend was set for August 25th thru 27th the same weekend as the 

MEMORIES FROM THE JUNE AND JULY 2001 ISSUES OF TRI-V UMPH

The June 2001 issue of TRI-V Umph was 4 pages total and the July 2001 issue of TRI-V UMPH was only 3 pages so I have combined them together. From the June issue we were happy to report that Dave Ruetnik’s biopsy they took at the time of his last surgery showed that the cancer cells were dead.  We ask you to continue to remember Dave in your prayers.

There was very little else to report in the June issue.  The TRI-V Picnic was set for Mayberry State Park on July 1st with dinner at 1:00pm sharp.  The Steak Roast was set for Fraser’s Acres on August 11th with the pool open at 1:00 and dinner at 5:00. The TRI-V Girl’s get-away was set for the weekend of August 17th thru 19th with a trip to Longaberger Homestead in Newark Ohio. It was May 17th that Dion Angelosanto and Annemarie got engaged with a June 2002 wedding planned.   New grandparents were Betty Galloway with son Michael and his wife Karen having a son, Ellie and Terry Connolly with the son Frank and his wife Amy having a daughter and Art and Lorraine Trachsel a new grandson on May 23rd.

From the July issue we asked all to remember Lu Wagner in your prayers.  He was struggling with a macular degeneration in both eyes.  He could no longer drive and had to read with a magnifying glass.  One eye was bleeding behind the retina.  The doctors hope to be able to treat his condition.  Our newest Prospective was Eric Hoffman. The TRI-V Golf League completed the first half with Terry Connolly winning the “A” flight and Eric Hoffman winning the “B” flight. 

Once again time to think about these and your own memories.  Each month as I type these memories and list those not enjoying good health and see how many of those are no longer with us, I think how blessed I was to know these great people.  As you read these names take a few minutes to think of your association with these people.  When I see Jack or Veda Henry’s name I think of Cal, Nick and myself on our first trip of winter golf and meeting Jack and Veda for the first time, having dinner at their home and how happy she was that we had contacted Jack to join us for golf.   Needless to say we are the ones to be thankful as they always made a point to be in touch with us.  Think back to June and July of 1995.  The Steak Roast was something different.  Do you remember?  For those who do not remember or those not around then, it were a Chuck Wagon BBQ with all being furnished and cooked on site for us. The Steak Roast on August 11, 2001, at Fraser’s Acres was an eventful one as it was the last one to be held there.  I am glad that I made the mistake of going back to June and July of 1995.  There are an awful lot of memories there.  The final cost for Final Golf was $229 for the weekend in 1995 and $230 in 1996 and the weekends went well.  Finally think back to the 60th Anniversary Party, all the HARD work the Committee Members and their wives put into the Party.  We had a great Party and were a total success.  There are Members working on the 70th Anniversary Party.  It will be a lot of work to make if successful as well as affordable to our younger Members can attend.  IT CAN BE DONE. Keep those memories alive, both Club as well as personal.  Don’t let them be lost.  In the mean time, take care of one another until we meet in print next month, the Good Lord willing.

MEMORIES FROM THE AUGUST 1996 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

Most of the TRI-V Family was enjoying good health this month though a few were suffering minor ailments.  Both Don “Doc” and Florence Steckley were having health problems, with Florence being hospitalized three times in the last three months and Don’s cancer returning after being in remission.  Brady Brenton was slow to bounce back after having his pacemaker installed, Marge Stock had been hospitalized twice in the space of a couple of months and was diagnosed with a bladder infection and Ken Plocharczyk was to undergo a stress test.  Earl and Gladys Tishler after ten years had sold their condo in Palm Springs Ca. and will be spending their winters here in Mich. It was ten years ago that Lee and Marian Anderson had been transferred to England and Terry and Sue Dunham had returned to Michigan.  All TRI-V Members had received their reservation forms for the 60th Anniversary Party to be held at the Potawami Inn, Angola Indiana. The 60th Anniversary Committee was preparing a booklet and had asked all TRI-V Members to furnish a brief “This is your life” type summery for all to share. Final arrangements were set for Final Golf to be held the end of August at Candlestone Inn, Belding Mi

MEMORIES FROM THE AUGUST 2001 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH

Looking back at the August 2001 issue of Tri-V Umph I could not find any of our Tri-V Family that were in need of our prayers though I am sure there were some.  Most of the articles that month pertained to the coming and going and visitors to our Members.  I think the highlight of the issue and the need of prayers was for Terry Dunham who was having tooth problems and needed a root canal done on August 6th.  An infection of the tooth and gum had set in and nothing could be done until the infection had cleared up some.   There was and article on the Girl’s Weekend starting on Friday, August 17th, with a trip to Ohio.

There was also an article on the Men’s Final Golf to be held at Oakwood Inn in Canada the weekend of August 24th.  

This pretty much wraps up the August Issues of TRI-V Umph for 1996 and 2001.  Thinking back to 1996 and Ken Plocharczyk’s stress test, what kind of stress was Ken ever under?  It was unfortunate for TRI-V that the move to Terry and Sue back to Mich. did not become a permanent one.  Surprising how fast we forget, how we forget the memories.  With the hot weather this last week everyone is saying, “I cannot remember it ever being this hot before.”  When us “mature” Members were young we were able to cool off by running through the sprinkler.  If we were lucky we had a neighbor or a city pool to go swimming in.  Not many of us were fortunate to have air conditioning, especially central air.  What is to become of the youth of today that are living with all of the modern day conveniences?  Take the time to share the memories we had of the hot days and let them realize how technology has made things so much better and affordable for them.  They might realize how lucky they are, OR we will realize how much we have “spoiled” them though we say, “We want them to have it better than we did.”  Until next month look after each other, pray for each other, and we will see you in print Good Lord willing.  
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